
 

 

 

No: 378/24 
 
3rd December 2024 
 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
CAPITA TVL: PAY DISPUTE 2024/25 - BALLOT RESULT 
 
Further to LTB 350/24 dated 1st November.  Branches are advised the industrial action ballot of 
Capita TVL members in relation to pay 2024/25 pay dispute closed today and the results are as 
follows: 
 
Are you prepared to take part in Strike Action? 

Yes Votes 287 96.63% 

No Votes 10 3.37% 

Turnout  64.64% 
Spoilt ballot papers - 1 

 
Are you prepared to take part in Action Short of a Strike? 

Yes Votes 293 98.65% 

No Votes 4 1.35% 

Turnout  64.64% 
Spoilt ballot papers - 1 
Attached is a copy of the ballot result from the Independent Scrutineer – CES 

 
Capita TVL members have returned two excellent “YES” votes and we have also comfortably 
surpassed the legal threshold for turnout.  Thanks go to our TVL members for their support in 
delivering these strong Yes votes.  The Union will be writing to Capita TVL management to advise 
them of the result.  Also, Branches with TVL members are required to share the contents of this LTB 
with the impacted members.   
 
Meeting with Capita TVL Reps – Thursday 5th December 
 

We will be meeting with our Senior TVL Reps in Manchester on Thursday 5th December to discuss 
the ballot result and next steps.  Our thanks go to the Reps for their efforts in raising the profile of 
this ballot and for helping to ensure a good outcome.  Now it’s time for Capita to listen to its 
employees and act accordingly by reaching a fair settlement to the pay dispute.  In this regard, we 
are meeting with Capita at Acas, also on Thursday.   
 

Further developments will be reported.   
 

Yours sincerely, 

                         
Andy Furey 
Assistant Secretary 






